
Town of Canterbury 
Selectmen’s Meeting 

January 25, 2021 
 
 

Selectmen Present: Cheryl Gordon 
    Robert Steenson  
Town Administrator: Ken Folsom 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM. 
 
Appointments 
 
The Board met with Town Clerk Sam Papps and Town Moderator Ted LeCLair to discuss the 
upcoming Town Meeting in light of current state public health guidelines. Governor Sununu has 
issued an emergency order authorizing Towns to proceed according to the provisions of Senate Bill 
2 until such time as the House is able to enact the legislation.  SB2 allows various scenarios for 
postponement of the Town Meeting. SB2 unanimously passed the Senate.  The House has indicated 
it is very likely to pass the House.   The Governor's order is a bridge until the bill is passed.  
 
Cheryl made a motion to hold the 1st Session of Town Meeting on the regularly scheduled date of 
Tuesday, March 9, and to postpone the 2nd Session to a date to be determined. Bob seconded the 
motion, all in favor by roll call, motion carried.  
 
The Board will hold a Public Hearing in the near future to determine the date of the Second Session.  
 
The Board feels that a Saturday in May at CES, outside would work the best.  Bob thought an event 
company should be contacted to see if we can get a large tent and speaker system. Ken will check 
around.  
 
Cheryl made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 PM.  Bob seconded the motion.  All in favor 
by roll call, motion carried. 
 
The next Selectmen’s meeting will be held on February 1, 2021, at 5:00 PM at the Meetinghouse. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ken Folsom 
Town Administrator 
 


